KAPANUI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER No. 2- 7 February 2018

principal@kapanui.school.nz, admin@kapanui.school.nz
Web: www.kapanui.school.nz

For absences and events cancellations ring 902 5015



Kia Ora

Nga whanau o te kura Kapanui tena koutou katoa.

The Kapanui School Board has begun the process to find a new leader for the school.

In order to develop the person specification that will be used to evaluate the applicants the Board wants to hear from parents, as key stakeholders in the school, what you see as the important skills, experience and qualities we should be seeking in the school's next Principal.

To help get this feedback, we have set up a short online survey seeking your feedback on key attributes. If you could complete this survey it will assist us in finding the right person.

To complete survey to go our webset:

http://www.kapanui.school.nz/18/link sets/119principal-appointment

Charles Norwood Chair

Nga Manu Upgrade Rooms 20 - 23

During the summer break contractors were busy refurbishing the Nga Manu block. We were pleased to see the contract completed on time ready for the students Day 1. The rooms are bright and colourful creating a modern learning environment for our students and staff.

Coffee and Cake with the Principal

Call in on 19 February at 9am for a cuppa.

Scholastic Bookclub

Will continue this year on a once a term basis. We will start with Issue 2 which opens March 19. You can still order online from the catalogues we don't receive, and points still go to the school,

but delivery is to your home and incurs a delivery fee. Thanks, Natasha Milmine Library.

Celebrating Student Success

Congratulations Ethan

Ethan Hindry is a year 6 student who is having great success as a rugby referee. He is currently a referee at the local schools touch competition on Tuesday and Thursday nights. During term 4 he sat his theory exams for his national level 1 touch qualification and passed this, and the week before Christmas at the IPS tournament in Palmerston North, where many of the Rep players were. He refereed games up to and under 15a level and was formally assessed by NZ Touch. He is the current youngest level 1 Ref in Kapiti, and NZRU still believe the youngest rugby union ref in the country. Not bad for a 10 year old from Kapanui.

Community News

Music Lessons at Kapanui School

Piano, Guitar, Singing, Recorder and Flute lessons are available during school hours with an experienced NZ Registered teacher. A flute is also available to hire for free from the school. Contact Malu Jonas on 027 845 3094 or 905 8686, or at jonasmalu9@gmail.com

House of Sound

House of Sound provides professional but fun, curriculum based music lessons during the School day. Classes are 25 minutes long and are in groups of 3 - 5. To enroll your child in these fabulous music lessons grab an enrolment form from reception or go to

<u>www.houseofsound.co.nz</u> and click the "enrol now" button. For more information please email: <u>info@houseofsound.co.nz</u>

Aikido classes (Juniors)

Junior Aikido classes (10 - 13 yr) start at 9AM-9:50AM on Saturday 10 February in the Waikanae Wrestling Club, on Park Ave. For further details see

http://aikidokapiti.webs.com/kidsclasses.htm or Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/AikidoKapiti or

contact us at aikidokapiti@gmail.com.

Crawshaw Music School

Is accepting private music lessons and band class applications now. We specialise in one on one lessons at a great rate of \$32 per 1/2 class. Our teachers have years of experience teaching privately. We teach Guitar, Piano, Keyboards, Singing, Drums, Bass, Ukulele, Flute and Band. Write to ai@crawshawmusicschool.co.nz to get a free trial lesson booked at our Sheffield street studio today.

Waikanae Rugby Club

Are looking for Junior Coaches for the 2018 season. To register your interest, contact Sam Tock sam@tock.co.nz

Junior Registration Dates Sat 24th Feb, Weds 28th Feb, Sat 3rd March & Weds 7th March. Times 10-12 both Saturdays and 6-7pm Wednesday at the Waikanae Rugby Clubrooms, 100 Ngarara Road, Waikanae. Registration now available online

www.sporty.co.nz/waikanaerugbyclub however you will still be required to attend a registration day. First 150 registrations receive a free Hurricanes rugby ball!

The Kāpiti Running & Tri Club

Are running two more kids triathlons at Waikanae Park and swimming pool over the summer. The next event is on **Sunday 11 February 2018** with one more event planned for **25 March 2018**. We have categories for 5-7 year olds, 8-10 year olds and 11+.

Flyer attached or more information here: http://www.sporty.co.nz/kapitirunningandtriclub/Our-Events/Fun-Kids-Triathlon

Hoop Club Kapiti - Junior Basketball Coaching Programme - Term 1 2018

Paraparaumu Sessions: Restart for Term 1 2018 Sunday 18 February and runs through to Sunday 8 April 2018 Paraparaumu College Community Sports Hall, Mazengarb Road, Paraparaumu ALL NEW PLAYERS MOST WELCOME Contact – Angelo Robinson 04 9040142 or contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz

Otaki Sessions

Hoop Club in Otaki restarts for Term 1 2018 on Sunday 18 February and runs through to Sunday 8 April 2018. Otaki College Gym, Mill Road, Otaki 5 to 10 year olds 2.30 to 3.30pm 11 to 17 year olds 3.30 to 4.30pm ALL NEW PLAYERS MOST WELCOME Contact – Corey Woodroofe 0274439141 or contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz

All Star Victory is taking enrolments

Offering introductory sessions. Follow us on Facebook and Instagram. Cheerleading is for boys and girls and involves stunts, tumble, jumps, flexibility and some dance. Athletes learn about teamwork and commitment while stretching their brains learning routines and having fun. Enquiries to allstarvictory@gmail.com or call our head coach Caitlin 0273050535

Waikanae Gym Club Enrolment Day

Wed 7th February from 3-5pm at Waikanae Memorial Hall All welcome to come along and enroll. All queries to waikanaegym@gmail.com

Waikanae Football Club

2018 season registrations for children aged 4-14 open early February. Premier Team trials 13th and 18th of February for 10th grade and above. Contact wfa.inr@gmail.com or see www.facebook.com/waikanaeafc for more details.

Kapiti Music Centre, Group Music Lessons 4 year olds - Adults

HOW: Come to an Enrolment day on Saturday 10 February 10.30am – 12.30pm Tuesday 13 February 5.30pm – 7.00pm At Kapiti College Music Department (A Block) or CONTACT US:

admin@kapitimusiccentre.org.nz www.kapitimusiccentre.org.nz Phone 021 297 14143

Denise Walker Dance Academy

Email: denise.walker82@gmail.com